BF Committee

From: Shirley/Gene Smith <ssmith6529@aol.com>

Sent: Friday, October 27, 2017 1:46 PM

To: Mike White; Robert Carroll; Stacy S. Crivello; Alika A. Atay; Elle Cochran; Donald S. Guzman; Kelly

King; Riki Hokama; Yukilei Sugimura; BF Committee

Subject: STRH PROPOSED NEW TAX CLASSIFICATION

STRH PROPOSED NEW TAX CLASSIFICATION

Dear Councilmembers

We are sending this letter to say that we find that increasing our property taxes with the proposed new tax classification called Short Term Rental is unfair.

We have already accepted a 25% higher tax rate as a result of our permit, but that a 60% increase is not reasonable. Our permit restrictions do not allow us to use our property as extensively as someone may without a permit by limiting our occupancy to 2 people per bedroom and not even allowing our guests to have anyone over to the house for dinner It is not fair to classify our permitted short term rental the same as condo units with the right to rent short term instilled by zoning.

It is not fair to increase our taxes while ignoring those operating without permits.

Sincerely

HES

Mike.White@mauicounty.us, Council Chair

Robert.Carroll@mauicounty.us, Council Vice-Chair

Stacy.Crivello@mauicounty.us, Presiding Officer Pro Tempore

Alika.Atay@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

Elle.Cochran@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

Don.Guzman@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

Kelly.King@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

Riki. Hokama@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

Yukilei.Sugimura@mauicounty.us, Councilmember

BF.committee@mauicounty.us